
  

 

 

 

 

March 2021 

Dear Friends, 

 

Can you believe that it is March? It has been a whole year since we have met, broke 

bread and had devotions together as a group. It's just so hard to believe.  

Thoughts of cold air and frigid wind chill temperatures, leathers and lots of layers, come 

to mind, as we patiently wait for the first evidence of comfortable riding weather.  

Before I say anything else, I want to thank everyone who contacted me after they received 

their copy of the February New Life Riders Newsletter. Your kind thoughts about the garage, 

photos and memorabilia were greatly appreciated. And for those that asked, the answer is yes, 

after the pandemic is over, tours will be available. “Laugh out Loud.” 

You can be a believer and have fun! Jesus said, "I came that they may have life, and have 

it abundantly." (John 10:10) As you know, I believe we can be followers of Christ and enjoy all 

that this life has to offer, the two are not mutually exclusive.   

We all come to Crossroads in life and the Cross is a place of decision.  It separates 

people into two categories - the saved and the lost. We can either accept or reject Jesus’ gift of 

salvation. This NLR Newsletter is our ministry’s 

publication. However, we cannot assume that 

everyone reading it has invited Jesus into their 

hearts.  If you have not come to the Crossroads 

and made that decision, I would urge you to do 

it today. 

In Second Corinthians 5:17 we read, 

“Therefore if anyone is in Christ, he is a new 

creation, old things are passed away, behold all 

things become new.” Christianity offers a new 

life, a new beginning as Jesus lives in and 

through us.  As we prayerfully read the Bible, 

with a desire to do God’s will, His Word 

strengthens us. We have a new way of thinking, 

so on these windy March days when you put on 

your leathers, remember you can have a new 

life when you “put on Christ.” Remember we 

are New Life Riders.   
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Jesus said, “Go into the world. Go everywhere and announce 

the Message of God’s good news to one and all.” 

Mark 16:15 (The Message) 

The recent snow brought back a memory. In the early eighties, I was working the night 

shift at a company in Florence, New Jersey about twenty-five miles from my home in 

Philadelphia. I left the plant about 2 AM and was surprised to find an unexpected storm had 

dropped a glistening white blanket over the entire area. Having ridden that night, I had no 

choice but to start paddle-walking toward the Burlington-Bristol Bridge which spans the 

Delaware River.  It is one of those metal, grated bridges that are always slippery when wet.  I 

was stopped by a Bridge Authority Guard who told me I could not cross because of the snow.  

He advised me to leave my bike at the entrance to the bridge. He thought perhaps I could call 

someone to come out in the storm for me. I explained that leaving my brand new ’83 Suzuki 

850L there overnight was not a viable option.  We “discussed” for a few minutes.  Finally, the 

Authority Guy told me he was going inside for a cup of coffee and that I had better be gone by 

the time he came out.  I took his advice and left – straight over the bridge.  A few hours later, 

my bike and I were safe at home in my garage. 

I am older and (hopefully) wiser now, but I must admit I still would have some misgivings 

about leaving a motorcycle at the on- ramp to a bridge in a snowstorm.  

My wife, Kathy, and I pray you have safe riding, blessings and many opportunities to 

share the love of Jesus in the upcoming riding season.  

Please check all the events listed on the New Life Riders Website, www.newliferiders.com 

I continue to work to ensure all events listed are updated with the most current information. 

Confirm the status of all events before making plans to attend. Please exercise patience and 

wisdom so that you stay healthy and safe.  

Prayerfully decide where you will be most effective. Don’t miss any opportunity to make an 

impact for Jesus.   

Please pray for our country, our troops, firefighters, law enforcement officers, first 

responders, all those in the medical field and everyone who is serving to keep us safe! 

As always, I look forward to seeing you down the road!   

   

Until next time, love Jesus and keep on doing the good stuff… 

 

God bless. 

Riding with Jesus, 

Bob Dillon 

www.newliferiders.com 

 

 
God bless America.  

 

Please watch for my emails and updates! 

 

Remember, everyone seems normal until you get to know them! LOL! 
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